
MRP Policy Statement 

The Council is required to pay off an element of the accumulated General Fund capital 
spend each year the Capital Financing Requirement (CFR) through a revenue charge 
(the minimum revenue provision - MRP), although it is also allowed to undertake 
additional voluntary payments if required (voluntary revenue provision - VRP).   

CLG Regulations have been issued which require the full Council to approve an MRP 
Statement in advance of each year.  A variety of options are provided to councils, so 
long as there is a prudent provision.  The Council is recommended to approve the 
following MRP Statement: 

For capital expenditure incurred before 1 April 2008 or which in the future will be 
Supported Capital Expenditure, the MRP policy will be: 

 Based on CFR – MRP will be based on the CFR  

These options provide for an approximate 4% reduction in the borrowing need (CFR) 
each year. 

From 1 April 2008 for all unsupported borrowing (including Public Finance Initiative (PFI) 
and finance leases) the MRP policy will be: 

 Asset life method- MRP will be based on the estimated life of the assets, in 
accordance with the regulations (this option must be applied for any 
expenditure capitalised under a Capitalisation Direction) 

 

No revenue charge is currently required for the HRA.  However under HRA reform the 
HRA will be required to charge depreciation on its assets, which will have a revenue 
effect.  In order to address any possible adverse impact, regulations will allow the Major 
Repairs Allowance to be used as a proxy for depreciation for the first five years. 

Repayments included in annual PFI or finance leases are applied as MRP.  

 


